

PRACTICE TEST

PRACTICE TEST 1

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions.

1. A. visited B. recommended C. wanted D. hoped
2. A. ethnic B. gather C. though D. clothing

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of primary stress in each of the following questions.

3. A. leisure B. minority C. exciting D. traditional
4. A. anniversary B. celebration C. ceremony D. politician

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions.

5. The clothing of one group is quite differently from that of other groups?

A B C D

6. Playing team sports gives you much fun than individual sports.

A B C D

7. The traditional Vietnamese wedding is one of the most important ceremony in Vietnamese culture.

A B C D

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

8. You look really tired. You take a few days off and have a holiday.

A. should B. must C. have to D. can

9. The have a very hard life. They cannot live permanently in one place.

A. nomadic B. nomadical C. nomad D. nomads

10. The Thai live farming on their burnt-over land and wet-rice terraced fields.

A. in B. on C. out D. up

11. On the 13th day of the 1st lunar month, the visitors come to Lim Hill to watch of “quan ho”.

A. performances B. features C. ceremonies D. processions

12. does this laptop belong to? It belongs to Jim.

A. Who B. Whose C. Which D. Whom

13. ethnic Khmer live in Mekong Delta of Vietnam.

A. The / X B. The / a C. A / the D. The/ the

14. We are all hook making star lanterns.

A. in B. off C. on D. to

15. My salary is really low ; I find the work incredibly rewarding.

A. therefore B. moreover C. otherwise D. nevertheless

16. - “I find it hard to build a toy car.” - “But”

A. my pleasure. B. it’s my fault. C. it sounds great! D. it’s right up your street!

17. - "The ethnic minorities are mainly concentrated in Northern Uplands and Central Highland."
- "....."

- Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.*

- Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) **OPPOSITE** in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

- Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, c, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct word or phrase that best fits each of the numbered blanks.*

As preparation for the festival, villagers (24) their elephants with a wide range of food apart from grass, including corns, sugar canes, sweet potatoes, papayas, and bananas. Also, in order to preserve their strength, the elephants take a rest without hard work.

At the end of the festive day, all festival goers mass at Don Village's community house for feasting, drinking stem wine, and dancing in a jubilant (27) with the boisterous sound of gongs and drums.

- 

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.

GIFT-GIVING CUSTOMS IN VIETNAM

Gift giving is important in Vietnam because of the significance of interpersonal relationships in Vietnamese culture.

First and foremost, do not encourage corruption. There is a clear cut between gift-giving and bribery. Nevertheless, it is common in Vietnam for exchanging small gifts on certain occasions such as anniversary, Tet holiday... to express your respect, love, appreciation or gratitude.

Gift-giving customs depend on the context. If it is a private gift for one Vietnamese partner you should give the gift at a private occasion. If you have a gift for the whole officer company, you should give it after the business meeting with the whole office's employee.

Do not wrap a gift in the black paper because this colour is unlucky and associated with funerals in Vietnam. Gifts that symbolize cutting such as scissors, knives and other sharp objects should be avoided because they mean the cutting of the relationship.

Vietnamese may or may not open these gifts when they are received; leave the option to them. You will also receive gifts and should defer to your host as to whether you should open it when received or not. Regardless of when it is opened or what it is, profuse thanks are always appropriate.

28. According to the passage, why is gift giving important in Vietnam?

- A. Because it helps to establish a friendship.
- B. Because it's common in Vietnamese culture.
- C. Because it's the best way to build up a stable relationship.
- D. Because interpersonal relationships play a vital role in Vietnamese culture.

29. Which of the followings should not be a reason for gift giving?

- A. To show appreciation
- B. To bribe somebody
- C. To express gratitude
- D. To show affection

30. When giving a gift, you should _____.

- A. wrap it in black or white paper
- B. give it in the business meeting
- C. never give sharp objects, such as knives or scissors
- D. avoid giving it at a private occasion

31. When receiving a gift, you should _____.

- A. always say "thank you"
- B. try to find what is it
- C. open it in front of the giver
- D. ask your host to open it

32. Which of the following is NOT true about gift giving customs in Vietnam?

- A. Gift giving is a good way of strengthening relationships.
- B. Gifts for your partners should be given at private occasions.
- C. You should avoid giving anything sharp.
- D. It is considered rude not to open the gift in front of the giver.

Complete the second sentence so that it has a similar meaning to the first sentence, using the words given.

33. Although Hue is far from Hanoi, Peter often travels to Hanoi by motorbike. (but)

.....

34. She likes to hang out with friends on Saturday evening. (interested)

.....

35. I have done voluntary work for three years. (ago)

.....

36. Your house is more modern than mine. (as)

.....

Make sentences, using the words or phrases provided. You can add some words or make changes.

37. How many/ groups of people/ there/ your country/?

.....

38. Most of the children/ like / listen/ the folktales/ especially/ the fairy tales

.....

39. Spring/ time/when/there/many/ festival/ our country.

.....

40. watching TV/ most/ popular/ leisure activity/ Britain/?

.....